
Town of Union – Monthly Meeting
October 15, 2020
Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chairman Elgin Fanta. In addition to Chairman Fanta, board members present were Paige Huber, Supervisor 1, Kris Janecek, Supervisor 2, Gladys Janecek, Treasurer, Fay Urban, Clerk and David Smith, Patrolman. Also, in attendance was Greg and Kathy Redmar, Lonnie Muller and Meaghan Gustafson, Superintendent from LaFarge Schools.

The board was informed that the notice of the meeting was posted at the town hall, 2 local papers and the town’s website.
Minutes from previous meetings – Supervisor Janecek made the motion to approve the minutes for the monthly meeting, September 17, 2020. Supervisor Huber second the motion and motion carried.

Guest Speaker – Meaghan Gustafson spoke to the council regarding the up coming LaFarge School referendum. 
Public Comment – No Public Comment
Treasurer's Report – Treasurer Janecek reported that the general checking account has a balance of $14,767.68 and Money Market account balance is $340,726.37. The town received the final GTA payment of $25,898.94 on October 4th and payment for 2 fire number signs. Supervisor Huber made a motion for the treasurer to purchase necessary office supplies for the upcoming property tax season. Supervisor Janecek 2nd the motion, motion carried. Treasure Janecek will not be collecting property taxes at the Farmers State Bank in LaFarge this year. All property taxes will need to be mailed in.
Clerks Report – Clerk Urban went over the monthly bills with the board along with the budget comparison. Supervisor Huber made the motion to pay the monthly bills and transfer $15,000 from the money market account to cover the expenses. Supervisor Janecek 2nd the motion and the motion carried. 
Old Business – 
County Share for Culverts – Chairman Fanta applied to the county for cost sharing on 7 culverts. The Vernon County Board will need to vote on it.
Update on Tin Roof for Dump Building – Patrol Smith is getting estimates on the cost. It should be under $1,000.

Update on Voting Location – Clerk Urban reported that a 30-day notice was needed to move the voting location. That time has expired. Voting will remain at the Town Hall Building.
New Business – 
Set Budget Public Hearing and Budget Meeting – The public hearing and budget meeting was set for November 24, 2020 at 7:00 pm at the Town Hall Building.
Patrolman's Report – Patrolman Smith reported that the sealcoat patching is done. The sand and salt piles are done with the help of Marion Otto. They have also been doing some ditching, mowing and other small jobs. Ocooch Dairy helped remove a rock off St. Johns Ave. Chairman Fanta made a motion to send Ocooch Dairy a thank you and $100 for the removal of the rock. Supervisor Huber 2nd the motion, motion carried. Smith reported on equipment repair. The tractor had some repairs done at Hansen’s. The tractor would not start while at Hansen’s. The tractor had to be trucked to Simpson’s.  Simpsons reported that there was multiply things wrong with it. The backhoe is to go to Titans for the thumb to be installed on 10/26/20. Smith also reported that our parttime patrolman may need some time off for health reasons. He will keep the board posted.
Supervisor’s Report – Supervisor Huber reported that she is continuing to work on the salt shed building. She is planning to visit other local salt sheds in the area. Supervisor Janecek reported that he attended the Yuba Fire Association meeting. 
Chairman's Report – Chairman Fanta reported that he had 4 construction forms turned into him. 
November’s Monthly Meeting will be on Tuesday November 24, 2020 following the budget hearing and meeting at the Town Hall Building.
Motion made by Chairman Fanta to adjourn the meeting at 9:07 p.m. Supervisor Huber second the motion, motion carried.
Respectfully submitted by Fay Urban, Town Clerk

